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Upward Bound students  

are the first in their generation to go to college 
Upward Bound is a federally funded education program to help underrepresented youth prepare for col-
lege. These students are the first in their generation to get this opportunity. 

Upward Bound helps 9th through 12th graders throughout the school year. It also hosts this 6-week 
academy in the summer. 

"Upward Bound has really helped me in skills I can input in school and even the community,"High school 
senior, Diego Serrano, said. 

The program helps the teens get an idea of what kind of career they'd like to pursue, such as soldering 
or computer programming. 
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NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER:  

 In preparation of this newsletter, every effort has 

been made to offer the most current, correct, and 

clearly expressed information possible. Neverthe-

less, inadvertent errors in information may occur. 

In particular but without limiting anything here, the 

Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe (FSST) and its em-

ployees disclaim any responsibility for typograph-

ical errors and accuracy of the information that 

may be contained in the Flandreau Santee Sioux 

Tribe's Newsletter. The FSST also reserves the 

right to make changes at any time without notice.  

 The information in this newsletter have been com-

piled by the FSST Newsletter staff from a variety of 

sources, and are subject to change without notice. 

The FSST makes no warranties or representations 

whatsoever regarding the quality, content, com-

pleteness, or adequacy of such information and 

data. In any situation where the official printed 

publications of the FSST differ from the text con-

tained in this newsletter, the official printed docu-

ments take precedence.  

 If inaccurate or otherwise inappropriate infor-

mation is brought to our attention, a reasonable 

effort will be made to print a correction in the next 

month newsletter. We reserve the right to omit 

submissions if it is felt that the content or subject 

matter is inappropriate. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION 

GUIDELINES: 

 All information submitted for newsletter must be 

received 5 (five) working days before the 15 of 

each month.  We cannot guarantee inclusion of 

any submissions after that date in that month's 

newsletter. Submissions must be made in typewrit-

ten (or computer generated) format. They can be 

submitted directly to Marcie Walker in hardcopy, 

on disk or via email at:  

marcie.walker@fsst.org 

 The FSST reserves the right to edit submis-

sion for content and clarity when appropriate.  Addi-

tionally, submissions not of a time sensitive nature 

may be delayed for next month newsletter 

 

Students in upward bound are not only learning about computer 
skills, but they're also learning how to apply to colleges as well. 

"We'll go on college visits, we'll see cultural plays, we talk about 
goals, we do test prep, things like that. And then, we have after 
school programming doing tutoring and things like that, a little more 
focused," Upward Bound Director, Samantha Contarino said. 

Students are also learning about financial aid. 

"It's like a really big opportunity now I can get chances that my par-
ents didn't get. Now there's people that know what they're doing 
and they're helping me and its just... it feels a lot better now I get 
their support and help," high school junior, Lidiya Goitom, said. 

"Try to join Upward Bound they go through two schools in Sioux 
Falls and two schools in Flandreu. You know, put your application 
in, see if you can get in too. This is the best thing that happened to 
me and it might be the best thing to happen to you," Diego Serrano 
said. 

Both SDSU and USD offer programs.  

mailto:carol.robertson@fsst.org
https://www.sdstate.edu/trio-programs/upward-bound
https://www.usd.edu/student-life/trio/upward-bound




Gary C. Cochran, Jr., 57, of Flandreau, SD, passed away Thursday, May 16, 2019 at his home in Flan-
dreau. Gary was born October 21, 1961 in Sisseton, SD, to Gary and Roberta (White) Cochran. They 
moved to Flandreau in 1972 where Gary attended school until he moved to Marty, SD, and graduat-
ed in 1979 from Marty Indian School. He worked around Flandreau until enlisting in the army March 
16, 1982. He was stationed in Germany and received several distinguished ribbons. After Gary’s dis-
charge March 15, 1985, he returned to Flandreau where he met his soul mate, Lynn Eastman, in 
1989. Gary started working at the Flandreau Indian School in 1991 until 2011 when he retired due to 
ill health. In high school he was a boxer and in cross country. Gary was a member of Gordon Weston 
Post and FIS Booster Club where he was an active supporter. He was a Denver Broncos fan, an avid 
sports fan and enjoyed pow-wows and watching his girls dance. 

Gary is survived by his partner Lynn Eastman; four children, twin daughters, Cheyenna and Cayenna 
and son Chebon, all of Flandreau; June Marshall, Crow Creek, SD; four grandchildren; two sisters, 
Juanita Wakeman and Roxanne Cochran and two brothers, Jim (Brenda) Cochran, and Joe Blackwolf, 
all of Flandreau. Gary was preceded in death by his parents, brother Jeff, two nieces, Danielle Budack 
and Cassandra Blackwolf, two nephews, Leland Thompson and Jeffrey Marshall Allen; and special 
grandmother Bertha Eastman. 

NOTICE CHANGE OF LOCATION 

Funeral services will be 11:00 am Monday, May 20, 2019 at Wicaicago Otipi Community Center, with 
burial in First Presbyterian Cemetery. Visitation will be 3:00 pm Sunday with a 5:00 pm prayer service 
followed by an all night wake at the community center. 

Gary C. Cochran, Jr.  

October 21, 1961 - May 16, 2019  



Contact Shelli Marshall at housing office for more information 

997-2194 

Inkpa Duta Apartments Coming Soon!! 



By Trevor Mitchell Brookings, SD – Sioux Falls Argus Leader – May 29, 2019 – he Brookings School District has apologized to a 
Native American high school student who was told by a principal — in violation of state law — that he could not wear an eagle 
feather during his graduation. Miles Livermont said he was already getting pushback about the eagle feather attached to his 
graduate cap as he waited to walk into the Swiftel Center on Sunday. “One girl said, ‘It’s the school, they have the right to tell 
you to take it out,’ “ said Livermont. He replied that they don’t have that right. And he’s correct. While the school district has a 
rule stating that no modifications may be made to a graduate’s caps or gowns, it’s been partially overwritten by state law since 
July of 2018. New law took effect last year South Dakota Codified Law 13-166 states that “The state, any of its political subdivi-
sions, municipalities or subdivisions thereof shall not prohibit any person from wearing traditional tribal regalia or objects of 
cultural significance at a school honoring or graduation ceremony. For purposes  

of this section the term, tribal regalia or object of cultural significance, means an eagle feather or eagle 
plume.” The Associated School Boards of South Dakota had even posted  

on their website a month prior, reminding schools that students choosing to wear the feathers or plumes must be allowed to do so. 
And yet, Livermont said, before he entered the auditorium he was informed by Brookings High School principal Paul von Fischer 
that he couldn’t wear the feather and walk across the stage to receive his diploma. Miles Livermont is presented with a star quilt 
before his graduation by Mona DuBray, Ross DuBray and Donita DuBray Fischer. Brookings School District  

officials declined comment Wednesday. In Native American culture, eagle feathers are presented to those who have reached a 
milestone or something worthy of recognition, said Livermont’s mother, Tasiyagnunpa Livermont Barondeau, who had watched 
him receive the feather earlier Sunday morning at a family gathering. Barondeau began receiving text messages from her son, ask-
ing what he should do. While frustrated with the situation, she told him he should walk, assuming they would allow him to keep 
the feather on his person. But, she said, he was told he had to give it to von Fischer, after which it traveled through the hands of 
several other people before it was somehow decided it would be returned to him as he received his diploma.  

This raises further issues, Barondeau said — namely that it’s against federal law for anyone other than Native Americans to possess 
an eagle feather. A security guard eventually returned the feather to them, she said, at which point she found her son and gave the 
feather to him before he walked across the stage. As he did so, Livermont said, von Fischer pointed at the feather and said “I see 
what you did there.” Thousands signed petition calling for apology  





When Mama's Not Happy, Nobody's Happy 
By Richard P. Holm MD 

Nurture versus nature is a question often bandied about. Is it the environment in which the child is raised, or is it the 

genetics provided by the biological parents, that most influences what kind of person a child will grow to be? 

We have known for a long time that if a parent is depressed, their children are at higher risk for having anxiety, de-

pression, and disruptive behavior. Indeed, the offspring of depressed parents have up to a three-times higher risk of these 

problems when compared to the children of parents who are not depressed. So, is it because of the environment; or is it 

genetics? 

Research published in the Journal of the American Medical Association brings us closer to an answer. It is important 

to note that the study consisted primarily of mothers with depression, as they are far more likely to report symptoms and 

come in for treatment than fathers with depression. However, researchers believe that their discovery applies to whichev-

er parent has depression, regardless of whether they are male or female. The results were fascinating: effective treatment 

of the mother lead to resolution of psychiatric problems in the child. 

Study author Myrna Weissman, professor of psychiatry and epidemiology at Columbia University, said "while de-

pression may be a genetic disorder, [this study showed that] a parent's illness has a very strong environmental effect on 

her child." In other words, when mama's not happy, nobody's happy. Weissman also pointed out "if you have a depressed 

mother, you ought to do everything you can to get her better, because there's a double effect that will impact their chil-

dren." 

I think the message from this research is very powerful, and should be taken to heart by any mother or father. If you as 
a parent are having psychological trouble, get help and your child will be better for i  



Alma M. Rederth  

January 12, 1940 - June 08, 2019 

Alma M. Rederth, 79, Flandreau, SD, passed away, Saturday, June 8, 2019 at Riverview Healthcare 
Community, Flandreau. Alma was born on January 12, 1940 at Hazelwood, PA to George and Nellie 
(Brothers) Locke. She received her education in Pennsylvania and then worked at various jobs in 
Pennsylvania. She moved to Flandreau and married Arthur Daniel Rederth on December 21, 1981. He 
passed away on May 25, 1982. Alma worked at Kneebone Liquor Store, Casey’s and then for many 
years at the Tribal Motel. She worked as a receptionist at the Royal River Hotel for many years before 
retiring in 2017. Alma was a lifetime member of the VFW Auxiliary. Alma is survived by several nieces 
and nephews and special friends. She was preceded in death by her husband, parents, brother and 
sister-in-law. 

Funeral services will be 2:00 pm Thursday, June 13, 2019 at Skroch Funeral Chapel, Flandreau, with 
burial in First Presbyterian Cemetery, Flandreau. Visitation will begin one hour preceding services at 
the chapel. 

Visitation 

Thursday, June 13, 2019 
1:00 PM - 2:00 PM 

 

Skroch Funeral Chapel, Flandreau  
409 2nd Ave E  
Flandreau, SD 57028 

Funeral Service 

Thursday, June 13, 2019 
2:00 PM 

 

Skroch Funeral Chapel, Flandreau  
409 2nd Ave E  
Flandreau, SD 57028 



















Happy Flag Day!! 

June Birthdays 

Pam Byrd 6/9 

Darrrel Decoteau 6/8 

Roberta Williamson 6/23  

John Crow 6/30 

 

 

Born: 4/18/19 

Name: Kawhi Joseph Eastman 

Weight: 4lbs. 2oz. 

Parents: Francis Eastman, FSST and Jordyn Feather, SWO 

Grandparents: Kassandra Wakeman, FSST 

Great Grandson of: Francis Wakeman Jr and Marilyn Wakeman, FSST 

















Han mitakuyapi! 

I just wanted to introduce Thomas Williams, he started yesterday as the new Education 
Coordinator. We are currently working to help him transition into the position, including 
making our introductions and transferring contact information. He will be available at the 
same number: 605-997-2859, his email is thomas.williams@FSST.org; at the same of-
fice with his work hours from 8 am – 5 pm, Monday through Friday until summer hours 
begin. I hope you all come stop by, welcome, and meet him when you get a chance! 

 

My last day in office will be Friday, May 24th. I wanted to express my gratitude to all of 
you for all of your support and assistance over the years. Thank you all so much from 
the bottom of my heart for all that you’ve done to support education in the community, 
and I am really excited and look forward seeing the new things to come from the Edu-
cation Office. Thank you again! 

Wopila eciciyapi, 

Kellyn and Thomas 

Best  wishes Kellyn!!! 













Holiday’s 

Flag Day   14
th
 

Father’s Day   19
th
 

1St Day of Summer  21
h
  

Victory Day                       25
th
    

Native American 10 Commandments 

1. The earth is our mother, care for her. 

2. Honor all your relations. 

3. Open your heart and soul to the Great Spirit. 

4. All life is sacred; treat all beings with respect. 

5. Take from the earth what is needed and nothing more. 

6. Do what needs to be done for the good of all. 

7. Give constant thanks to the Great Spirit for each new day 

8. Speak the truth; but only of the good in others. 

9. Follow the rhythms of nature; rise and retire with the sun. 

10. Enjoy life’s journey, but leave no tracks. 

Tribal Office Summer Hours 

Monday– Thursday 7:30-4:00 

Friday 7:00– 3:30 






